## **Autauga County Commission**

## CERTIFICATION OF POSTING

I, Scott Kramer, County Administrator/Treasurer, Autauga County Commission, Autauga County, Alabama, do hereby certify that the attached **Public Hearing Notice** for a hearing to be held on March 16, 2021, at 4:45 PM was posted at the following locations on Wednesday, March 10, 2021. Said notice is required in conjunction with submission of an FY 2020 CDBG-CV application and possible submission of FY 2021 CDBG applications.

- 1) Autauga County Administrative Offices
- 2) Autauga County Government Annex Building
- 3) Central Alabama Electric Cooperative
- 4) Autauga County Courthouse

All notices will remain posted until after the Commission meeting on March 16, 2021. If there are any questions regarding this action, please contact the Autauga County Commission Office at (334) 358-6700.

Certified the 10<sup>th</sup> day of March 2021.

Scott Kramer

County Administrator/Treasurer Autauga County Commission

## Autauga County Commission Notice of Public Hearing

## Regarding FY 2020 CDBG-CV Application Submission & Other Possible FY 2021 CDBG Applications

The Autauga County Commission will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, March 16, 2021, at 4:45 PM, at the Autauga County Commission located at 135 North Court Street, Alabama. The purpose of this hearing is to allow public comment on the County's current and future Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program. The following items will be discussed and information made available at the hearing:

- 1) consideration of submission of an FY 2020 CDBG-CV application and discussion of activities viewed as the County's most pressing program eligible needs as related to COVID-19; and
- consideration of submission of an FY 2021 CDBG application and discussion of activities viewed as the County's most pressing community development needs, including economic development possibilities.

CDBG funds may be used to primarily benefit low and moderate income persons. Information to be presented regarding the upcoming FY 2021 grant cycle will include the anticipated amount of grant funds available, the range of eligible activities that may be undertaken, and discussion of possible projects for which the Autauga County Commission should consider for submission of an application to the State of Alabama requesting CDBG funds.

All citizens are invited and urged to attend and express their views regarding items outlined above. Masks and social-distancing will be required.

Any person with a disability or communication impairment should contact the Autauga County Commission at (334) 358-6700, if special accommodations are needed. The County Commission will attempt to accommodate all reasonable requests.

Jay Thompson, Chairman Autauga County Commission